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Information on Current Research in African Studies
' Notes and News' endeavours to provide a comprehensive coverage of reports on current, prospective,
and completed field research projects, special study courses, conferences, and other activities relevant
to African studies. Effectiveness in making such information generally available in this way must
largely depend on the co-operation of university and other study centres and of individual research
workers in sending reports promptly and on their own initiative. We would therefore greatly appreciate
the assistance of all organizations and persons actively concerned with African studies. Items for inclusion
in ' Notes and News' should be concise, but should indicate the name and address of the organization,
the scope and area of the study, names of participants, time-table, and plans for publication. Reports
should be in English or French and, save in exceptional cases, should not exceed j 00 words. They should
be addressed to Miss Barbara Pym, the Assistant Editor of Africa.

Dr. J. H. Oldham
WE much regret to record the death of Dr. J. H. Oldham on 16 May 1969, in his 95th
year. Dr. Oldham was closely associated with the founding of the International African
Institute (then the International Institute of African Languages and Cultures) and as its first
Administrative Director (1931-8) contributed greatly to its early achievements. We hope
to publish an appreciation in a later number of Africa.

French and Francophone Institutions engaged in African Studies
PARIS

University de Paris

Faculte" des Lettres et Sciences Humaines (Sorbonne); professors with Africanist posts or interests:
Prof. G. Balandier — Sociology.
Prof. H. Deschamps — African History (Modern).
Prof. R. Mauny — African History (Early).
Prof. D. Zahan — (from 1969) African Sociology.

The Centre de Recherches Africaines, 17 rue de la Sorbonne, Paris 5% is a centre within the
Faculte des Lettres et Sciences Humaines of the Universite de Paris (Sorbonne) for
teachers with Africanist interests and their students.
A number of University Institutes attached to the Sorbonne are concerned with research,
teaching and/or publication in African studies:
Centre de Hautes Etudes Administrates sur I'Afrique et I'Asie Modernes (CHEAM), 13 rue du

Four, Paris 6e (M. J. C. Froelich).
Institut d'i.tude du DMoppement Economique et Social (IEDES), 24 rue Hamelin, Paris i6*

(Director, M. B. Maldant).
Institut d'Ethnologie (Secretariat at the Musee de l'Homme, place du Trocadero, Paris i6e).
Institut de Giographie, 191 rue St. Jacques, Paris 5e (Geography of Africa: Prof. G. Sautter).
FaculU de Droit et des Sciences Economiques — Department de Droit et Economic des Pays

d'Afrique, 133 bis rue de PUniversite, Paris 5e (Director, Prof. Lampue):
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